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RESPONSE: Application is now Complete. 
 

 
RESPONSES: Cost estimate sent to M. Fons and L. Bueno by W. Hevia in e-mail dated 3/6/22. CMB Zoning 
Data Sheet is now included in architectural plans set. Final Submittal and DRB file number was added to 
architectural plans set. As per conversations with M. Fons and M. Belush, final submittal drawings are dated, 
signed, and sealed electronically.  
 

 
RESPONSE: Applicant team made significant revisions to façade curvature, surface area, etc., and met with 
M. Belush on 3/2/22 to discuss his comments and applicant's proposed changes in response to his comments. 
Those changes are reflected in this Final Submittal. Applicant will also provide additional information and 
presentations regarding the façade at or prior to the DRB hearing(s).  
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RESPONSE: Noted. Electronic files will be in proper format and will use proper nomenclature.  
 

 
RESPONSE: See response to "Design Comments" by M. Belush above.  
 

 

 
RESPONSE: Cost estimate sent to M. Fons and L. Bueno by W. Hevia in e-mail dated 3/6/22. 
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RESPONSE: Noted. Excel version of labels sent to M. Fons and L. Bueno by W. Hevia in e-mail dated 3/6/22. 
 

 

 
 
RESPONSE: Applicant team met with City's Environmental & Sustainability Department team members on 
3/2/22 to discuss these comments. Applicant understands the comments and has updated plans, accordingly. 
Note that some of these comments will be addressed during building permit phase.  
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RESPONSE: See response to "Design Comments" by M. Belush above.  
 

 
RESPONSE: Acknowledged.  The proposed design does not increase the impervious area. A pre-development 
/ post-development analysis will be submitted for review at that time.  The impacted drainage lines will be re-
routed to the existing drainage wells and the current stormwater management system conditions will be 
maintained. The current system does not discharge into the bay, and there are no proposed impacts to the 
existing seawall as a part of this project. It is assumed that the current system holds the 10-year 24-hours 
rainfall event with an intensity of 8.75 inches of rainfall.  We will submit for DERM RER approval, and if it is 
determined that improvements are necessary to meet current code, then additional improvements will be 
proposed.   
 

 
 
 


